

## County of St. Paul No. 19

July 9, 2012

To: Residents along the Ashmont-Lottie Lake Line

Re: Connection application

Please be advised that residents will need to make application for Connection to the Ashmont-Lottie Lake Water Transmission Line as soon as possible. Attached you will find a Water Connection Application Form as well as a suggested typical installation of the cistern and requirements on your property. Certainly this is only a suggested design and your installer may have other options for you to consider when they are pricing this out.

I have also included a copy of the documents that were provided at our open house on June 18, 2012. I realize that the time for getting back to the County is short, but the installation of the transmission line is occurring now and the contractor will need to have the meter vaults ordered soon so that we do not halt or slow down the installation process.

There is no cost to you for the meter vault as it was included as part of the easement you signed in order for the County to re-construct the road. However it is important to note that if a meter vault is installed there will be a monthly service charge to the landowners once the new water treatment plant (estimated completion Fall 2013) is in operation—this will be in effect even if the resident is not currently accessing the water for consumption. There is a possibility that water may flow earlier in the line, however this will be water from the existing Ashmont water treatment plant. If residents are interested in earlier connection to this water, please contact us so that we can determine if you can connect earlier.

I realize that you may have other questions that need answering before you can make a decision so feel welcome to contact me at (780) 645-3301 ext 208, or Bryan Bespalko at (780) 210-9557, or Paulette Mudryk at (780) 645-3301 ext 206 for more information.

Sincerely,

Sheila Kitz, CLGM

Chief Administrative Officer



## **WATER FEES**

## CONNECTIONS TO THE Range Road 112 LINE

Council at their meeting of May 6, 2014 were informed that the water line running from Ashmont to Lottie Lake is now available to County residents in June.

Council determined that all residents with a meter vault will start receiving a monthly invoice for the Service Charge amounting to \$50.85 effective October 1, 2014 or the date of connection to the line – whichever comes first. Consumption charges will only commence once the resident is using the water at a rate of \$.54 per cubic meter.

In order to connect to the water meter vault you will need to complete and sign the Water Connection Agreement and arrange to have your connection inspected by the County's Utility staff.

If you have any questions regarding accessing the water, please do not hesitate to contact Paulette Mudryk at 780-645-3301 ext. 206.